

## UTAH VALLEY UNIVERSITY

VICE PRESIDENT OF ADMINISTRATION & STRATEGIC RELATIONS

December 15, 2022

Mr. Malin Francis Director Facilities and Planning Utah System of Higher Education The Gateway 60 South 400 West Salt Lake City, Utah 84101

Re: Approval to Begin Design and Construction: UVU Soccer Facility

Dear Mr. Francis,

We appreciate the System's assistance with our Capital Development projects. As we continue to move forward with our Non-State funded Soccer Facility, we see the System's authorization to move into the design and construction phases of this project.

DFCM has been assisting us with the procurement of an architectural firm. UVU commits to funding of these next phases for the project.

Please let us know of your approval to continue. We look forward to working with you as we continue building projects for our students at Utah Valley University.

Best regards

Val L. Peterson

Vice President of Administration and Strategic Relations

**Utah Valley University**